
 

 

Year 10 Maths Feast 

 

On the 6th of March our Year 10 maths team (Tristan B, Sarah L, Wilson M-S, Jacob M) competed against 20 teams 
in the Scarborough Maths Feast. There were challenges involving logic and building 3-D shapes as well as 
calculations and puzzles. We narrowly missed out on a top 3 place and got a special mention in round 2 – the cross
-number! 

Lost Property 

Despite reminders and encouragement to check for any missing items, unfortunately very little has been collected 

by students and we still have lots of un-named lost property. Miss Allen has kindly offered to give parents the 

opportunity to come and look, in the hope that they might be more successful.  

Miss Allen will be in Reception, with all the lost property available to view, on Thursday 14th March, 3.30- 4pm. 

Please do come and take a look. Following this, any remaining items will be donated.  

Dear Families, 

 

Thank you to our Year 7 and Year 12 families who have attended Supporting Success Evenings, we look forward to 
the crucial Year 11 evening on Wednesday 13th March. Year 11 are well into the build up for GCSE examinations 
with practical assessments in Food, Drama, DT, PE and Art already in full swing. Good luck to all our students and 
families. Year 13 have had their last PPE series before A Levels and are hopefully motivated by UCAS and 
Apprenticeship offers coming in.  

 

There's been Geography fieldwork, lots of fixtures and careers events to get involved in. Please do read through 
the rest of the Newsletter to get a snapshot of Lady Lumley's - from 'Life' to maths to football to reading! 

 

Clair Foden 

Headteacher 



March News from the Library 

Spring is in the air, and we are all looking forward to warmer weather and 

longer days! The library is now back in use after the PPE exam season, and I 

have been able to display the books that we have recently added to our  

collection. There are lots of new non-fiction books as well as new fiction from 

a range of genres and some graphic novels, which are so popular with our 

students.  

March 7th is World Book Day and students have been given their book     

tokens. Over 400 independent bookshops and retailers across the UK and   

Ireland including WHSmith, Waterstones, Morrisons, Sainsbury's, Tesco and Asda will be gifting 

the £1/€1.50 books. The token redemption period will last until Sunday 26 March 2023 in bookshops, bookshop 

chains and participating retailers. 

As part of the English department/Library genre project, students in Year 9 have been creating genre crossword 

puzzles using the website puzzlemaker.discoveryeducation.com. They will be challenging classmates to complete 

their crosswords and maybe will be inspired to create more crosswords based on their interests.  After the Easter 

break, our attention will turn to the Biography section, which needs updating, and I’ll be recruiting our Year 9 

students to help me with this important work.  

Calling all aspiring writers!  

The Guardian nature series Young Country Diary is looking for pieces written by children about their spring wildlife 

adventures. Every three months, as the UK enters a new season, the newspaper issues a call out seeking pieces 

written by a child aged 8-14. 

The article needs to be about a recent encounter they’ve had with nature – whether it’s a woodland walk, some 

nesting birds or a thriving rockpool. It doesn’t matter if the child is a nature expert or has never picked up a pair of 

binoculars.  

Please note the deadline for entry is noon on Monday 1 April. 

Follow this link for more information. I hope to read accounts by our Lady Lumley’s students! 

https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2021/aug/27/nature-lovers-guardian-young-country-diary-writers 

With only 2 more weeks till our Easter break I will be encouraging our students to make sure they have plenty of 

reading material to keep them happily occupied during their holiday. They can check out books from the library or 

make use of our ePlatform for ebooks and audiobooks.  

As usual, please contact me with any questions/comments about reading or the library – I’m always interested to 

hear book recommendations! 

Happy Reading! Ms. Rueth 

d.rueth@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Year 10 District Football Match Report 

On Tuesday the year 10 boys had a district cup football game away against Eskdale, it 

was a tough match from start to finish with a solid performance from the whole 

team. The first half was scoreless; however, a goal came early in the second half from 

the captain Aidan B. This was closely followed with another goal by Tristan B with a 

strike from outside of the box. To wrap up the match, Harley slotted the final goal 

past the keeper resulting in a 3-0 win. 

https://www.theguardian.com/environment/series/young-country-diary
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2021/aug/27/nature-lovers-guardian-young-country-diary-writers
https://ladylumleys.eplatform.co/
mailto:d.rueth@ll.coastandvale.academy


Spotlight on Life 

This term in Life lessons, students have been exploring a range of themes and ideas relevant to the ‘real world’.  

Year 7 have begun looking at online safety and the benefits and risks the internet can bring. The NSPCC have a 
comprehensive webpage with advice for parents and carers about discussing this with young people.  

Year 8 have been looking at the risks involved with energy drinks, smoking, vaping and alcohol. There has been 
some really thoughtful contributions made in lessons about why people choose to consume energy drinks, 
particularly around whether they should be banned or not for under-16s! This bulletin from ITV News highlights 
some of the points discussed around energy drink consumption.  

Year 9 have been learning about the risk factors associated with becoming involved in serious and organised 
crime, particularly around County Lines and how young people find themselves being exploited to become 
involved. This section on the NSPCC’s website has lots of information relating to County Lines and spotting the 
signs. 

Year 10 are wrapping up their series of lessons looking at financial risk, and grasping some of the basics of finance. 
Barclays Life Skills provides free resources, aimed at any age group, which can support this. They’re about to move 
on to exploring consent within a sexual relationship and the potential consequences of not seeking it. Should you 
wish to begin or even continue these conversations at home, this article offers parents advice on how to do so. 

Year 11 are looking at sexual relationships, understanding about the different types of contraception and the risk 
of STIs. Brook is a trusted source of information if you wish to continue these conversations at home, or simply to 
update your own knowledge. After Easter, focus will shift to ensuring students are ready for their GCSEs, 
supplementing information shared in tutor time about revision, as well as looking at how to get the best night’s 
sleep before an exam and recognising and managing stress.  

The Go-To for Healthy Minds in North Yorkshire 

The Go-To is led by Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Partnership, on behalf of Local Authorities.  The 
aim is to help young people get support with wellbeing and mental health and for them to get the right help to 
stay well, whatever is going on in their life.  Please do take a look at the following link and share with your child to 
access valuable guidance: The Go-To - Emotional wellbeing and mental health (thegoto.org.uk) 

A new resource page has also been added to support parents and carers who may need help if experiencing school 
attendance difficulties: 

Is your child struggling to attend school? - The Go-To (thegoto.org.uk) 

Sarah Jackson, Designated Safeguarding Lead 

A Request from Food Preparation and Nutrition 

We are very aware that as parents/carers you probably already have a very busy schedule! 

We would like to make a small request for your help and support. 

When your child is cooking could you please ensure that their ingredients are weighed out accurately as per the 
recipes on Classcharts, this really does help our lessons run smoothly.  As you know, lessons are 1 hour long and 
getting their dishes prepared, cooked and washed up within that hour is a major task!  If at the start of the lesson 
we have to weigh out ingredients for students this can eat into the lesson time, which can create a more stressful 
environment for all.  Just a small thing like having ingredients being pre-weighed makes a huge difference and 
hopefully will improve your child’s experience in their food lessons. 

Thank you, The Food Preparation & Nutrition Department 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.itv.com/watch/news/calls-to-ban-sale-of-energy-drinks-to-under-16s-after-study-links-them-to-health-risks/q1f0vvx
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-abuse-and-neglect/county-lines/
https://www.barclays.co.uk/digital-confidence/lifeskills/
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2021/mar/21/teaching-consent-to-children-the-joke-is-where-it-starts-and-is-where-it-ends
https://www.brook.org.uk/help-advice/
https://thegoto.org.uk/
https://thegoto.org.uk/im-a-parent-or-carer/is-your-child-struggling-to-attend-school/


Dear families, 
 
Children in Year 8 are due to receive the HPV vaccination this year. The HPV vaccination is for both boys 
and girls. Since September 2023, the HPV vaccination is now given in a single dose in Year 8. Please go to 
the link below and complete an online consent form. Please do this as soon as possible:   
 

https://yny.schoolvaccination.uk/hpv/2023/northyorkshire  
 

If you do not wish to give consent for your child to have the vaccination, then please complete a NO con-
sent form via the same link. 
 

Information about the HPV vaccination can be found on the following websites: 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/hpv-vaccination-programme-moves-to-single-dose-from-
september-2023  
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/hpv-vaccine-vaccination-guide-leaflet  
 
HPV vaccine - NHS (www.nhs.uk)  
 
 
Kind regards 
Ismail Ahmed 
 

ATS/Site Supervisor (Health & Safety) and Medical Coordinator 

 

Teenage Immunisation to protect against Tetanus, Diphtheria, Polio  

(TD/IPV) and Meningitis ACWY and Meningococcal Septicaemia 

  

 

Public Health England advise all eligible students receive their Meningitis ACWY and DTP vaccinations in Year 9. 

These vaccinations complete your child's national immunisation schedule that started with their baby vaccinations. 

These vaccinations are free and help to protect your child from potentially serious diseases. 

High vaccination rates also help to reduce the rates of disease in the wider community. 

We encourage you to opt in. 

Keep a record of immunisations your child receives as some further education establishments and some  

employers require this information. 

 

Please complete the electronic consent form link below: 

 

 

If you do not want your child to be immunised, please could you let us know by completing a 'no consent' form using the 

same e-link above. 

 

North Yorkshire School Immunisation Team 

 

https://yny.schoolvaccination.uk/hpv/2023/northyorkshire
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/hpv-vaccination-programme-moves-to-single-dose-from-september-2023
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/hpv-vaccination-programme-moves-to-single-dose-from-september-2023
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/hpv-vaccine-vaccination-guide-leaflet


 

 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 Tuesday 12th March - Y11 Opportunity Knocks Event 

Tuesday 12th March - Y9 DTP/MenACWY Vaccinations 

Wednesday 13th March - Y10 Geography Fieldwork, Malton 

Wednesday 13th March -  Y11 Supporting Success Evening, 6.00 pm - 7.00 pm 

Thursday 14th March - Y8 Rugby, Malton RFC, 1.00 pm - 6.00 pm 

Monday 18th March - Friday 22nd March - Y7 PPE Week 

Monday 18th March - Y11 Drama Performance Exams, 9.30 am - 11.30 am 

Tuesday 19th March - Y10 Invisible Man Production - Inside Out 

Wednesday 20th March - Y12 Geography Fieldwork, Robin Hood’s Bay 

Wednesday 20th March - NYBEP Employer Interviews 

Wednesday 20th March - Y12/13 English Visit, King Lear, Almeida Theatre, London 

Thursday 21st March, Grey/Pink Maths Challenge and Cayley, Hamilton and Maclaurin Maths Olympiad 

Friday 22nd March - School Closes for Easter Break 

Monday 8th April –Students return to school (Week 2) 

 










